
The Bishop’s Latin 
School Alumni Associa-
tion will host its first golf 
tournament on Monday, 
September 18 at Cedar-
brook Golf Course 
( w w w .
cedarbrookgolfcourse.
com). Cedarbrook Golf 
Course is located on 
Route 51 in Belle 
Vernon, just minutes 
from Interstate 70. We 
will begin with an out-
door Mass at 10AM, fol-
lowed by a buffet lunch. 
Driving range and put-
ting greens will be open 
for those who may need 
to sharpen their skills. 
The tournament will be-
gin at 12 noon with a 
shotgun start. The outing 
will be a four man 
scramble. After the out-

ing, a prime rib dinner 
will be served at about 
5:30PM. 
 
We will give away skill 
prizes including: longest 
and shortest drives, long-
est putt, and closest to 
the pin. We will also 
have some “hole-in-one 
“awards, such as, 
$10,000 cash, domestic 
round trip airline tickets 
for two, a flat screen 
television, and a set of 
Big Bertha irons. There 
will also be a putting 
contest 
 
Cost per golfer will be 
$100.00. If you cannot 
participate in the outing 
and would like to attend 
the dinner, your cost will 
be $50.00. Forms for 

both the outing and/or 
dinner are available on 
our website and enclosed 
in this newsletter. 
 
To make this event suc-
cessful, we will produce 
a program which will in-
clude some BLSAA in-
formation and advertis-
ing. We will sell ads for 
the program in sizes: 
one-quarter page, half 
page and full page Sam-
ples and ad sheets are 
enclosed in this newslet-
ter. 
 
The proceeds from this 
event will help offset 
educational costs for 
those in the high school 
vocational program. 
Please pray for voca-
tions. 
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Fifth Annual Cardinal Wright Awards Dinner 
Fifth Annual Cardinal 
Wright Awards Dinner 
 
The Bishop’s Latin 
School Alumni Associa-
tion held its fifth annual 
fundraising event on 
April 30, 2006. The cele-
bration began with eleven 

priests concelebrating 
Mass at St. Mary of the 
Mount Church. 
 
The event continued with 
dinner at Tambellini’s 
Restaurant on Route 51. 
At dinner the association 
recognized members of 

the class of 1966 and the 
class of 1971. The asso-
ciation also honored Fa-
ther Joseph Schieb on the 
30th anniversary of his 
ordination. The dinner 
was highlighted by the 
presentation of the John 

(Continued on page 5) 



 

THE ALBERT F. FRANC JR. MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP  
The Bishop Latin School Alumni 
Association held its annual John 
Cardinal Wright Awards Dinner at 
Tambellini’s Restaurant on April 
30. Patrick Franc, an alumnus of 
the class of 1973, announced the 
establishment of the Albert F. 
Franc Jr. Scholarship. This schol-
arship, which is named in honor of 
Pat’s father, would be designed to 
begin with the upcoming school 
year this fall, at $1,000. Projecting 
to 2010, this scholarship would 
compound to $4,000 per annum to 
sustain 4 concurrent High School 
students in the Diocese of Pitts-
burgh’s Affiliate program. 
 
Albert (‘Pat’) F. Franc, Jr. (b. 
4/14/27 / d. 8/13/83) came from a 
blue-collar background growing up 
in Pittsburgh and was the father of 
nine children. Through hard work 
and countless sacrifices in support-
ing such a large family that in-
cluded six sons, his dream was to 
provide a pre-eminent secondary 

education that manifested the best in 
Catholic values and faith. Striving to 
navigate through the numerous finan-
cial struggles of providing for such a 
large family all nine of his children 
were educated for the most part in 
Catholic schools (elementary through 
college). Throughout his full yet 
shortened time on earth Albert F. 
Franc, Jr. lived an exemplary life. He 
was devoted to his faith through ac-
tive participation in his church and 
was an ardent supporter of Catholic 
education. He was particularly a 
champion of the underdog and the 
downtrodden in many ways and was 
generous beyond words with his wis-
dom and influence to both his family 
and fellow man. These values have 
been passed through to his lineage in 
many ways in the years that have 
passed. 
 
Patrick has established the inaugural 
award of $1,000 in the name of his 
father which would be awarded annu-
ally to a deserving young man who is 

about to enter high 
school and is seeking 
similar rewards of a 
Catholic education 
with a potential inter-
est in entering the priesthood as a vo-
cation. Ideally the successful candi-
date would enter a Pittsburgh-area 
Catholic high school, commencing 
with the school year of 2006-’07. The 
candidate would also need to demon-
strate financial need. The candidates 
will be nominated by the Bishop’s 
Latin School Alumni Association and 
Father Thomas Burke, Co-Director of 
Vocations of the Diocese. All candi-
dates would be asked to submit a 
written essay as to what their inter-
ests and goals are at this stage in their 
lives with regard to continued service 
to God and their fellow man. 
 
A special thanks to the entire Franc 
Family for their generous donation 
for the future generation of both 
priests and laymen dedicated to ser-
vice to God and the Church. 
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First Annual BLS/PGA Golf Outing 
(Priestly Golfers Association) 

Monday, September 18, 2006 
Cedarbrook Golf Course 

Join us on Monday, September 18, 2006, at the beautiful Cedarbrook Golf Course for the First Annual BLS/PGA* Golf Outing. * 
(Priestly Golfers Association) There is a limit of only 80 golfers, so get your reservations in early. 
 
There will be a 10:00 am Mass at the course. 
After Mass, a small breakfast of rolls and coffee will be available. A box lunch will be served before tee-off. We will have access  
to the driving range and practice putting greens. 12:00 noon will mark the shotgun start. 
A four-man scramble will prove enjoyable to all. There will be prizes for longest drive, shortest drive and longest putt. 
After golf, we will enjoy a Prime Rib Dinner complete with potato and vegetable. 
After dinner, we will have the $5,000 Putting Contest. Adult beverages will be available, however, you are not permitted to bring 
any refreshments on the course.    

HOLE IN ONE PRIZES 
· $10,000 on #11 · 
· Sharp LCD Flat Screen TV on #14 · 
· Set of Big Bertha Irons on #7 · 
· Roundtrip Domestic Airline Tickets for 
two on #3 · 

PUTTING CONTEST 
How good is your eye? 
Sink a 50 footer and win $5,000 
There will be a $5 per chance drawing 
for the opportunity to shoot 
1 putt only 

Limited to a maximum of 80 Golfers 
 
Golf and Dinner...  $100 /  Dinner 
Only... $50 (Cart Included)  
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Keep in your prayers 
Deceased Alumni                         
1965 
Daniel J. Conn 
John E. Heidenreich 
Richard J. Pater 
Paul J. Schratz (Rev.) 
Norman Van Horne 
  
1966 
Roger E. Craska 
Anthony Lombardozzi 
  
1967 
John F. Reed 
John Yurko 
  
1968 
Dennis Clougherty 
Brian Keane 
Paul R. Kraus 
Gregory Rybar 
Kenneth M. Sauers 
  
1971 
David Kriss (Rev.) 
 
1972 
Robert H. Scheeser 
John Urban 
  
1973 

Jeffrey Stokan 
Manuel J. Tubio 
 Deceased Faculty and Staff            
Fr. Richard Colgan, S.J. 
Richard (Major) Bennett 
Fr. F. J. Dougherty, S.J. 
Fr. James F. Gallagher, S.J. 
Fr. John P. Klein 
Fr. George Krieger, S.J. 
Fr. J. B. Lanahan, S.J. 
Mr. Patrick McShane 
Mrs. Delia Reilly 
Fr. Vincent Taggart, S.J. 
 
 
 Deceased Relatives 
The Mother, Elizabeth. of Bill 
Booker (‘69) 
The Sister, Marilyn McKenna, of 
Norbert Sieber ('65) 
The Father of Raymond Niedenber-
ger ('67) 
The Mother, Sis, and the father, 
John Mackowiak, of Msgr. Bill 
Ogrodowski (‘67) 
The Mother, Blanche, of Dennis 
(’72) and Fr. Tom Lewandowski 
(‘74) 
The Sister, Elizabeth Cotter-Santos, 
of Mark Cotter (‘72) 
The father, Frank, of Fr. Frank Al-

made 
Emma Meskunas,the mother in law 
of          Edward A. Cetnarowski 
The Mother, Mary Louise ("Bee"), 
of          Pat Joyce (‘67) 
The mother of Dan Carroll (‘65) 
The mother, Jane, of  Most Rev.  
             Daniel Dinardo, D.D. (‘67) 
The mother, Marie,  of Fr. James  
             Ditillo S.J.’65 
The father, Albert, of Michael Zef-
firo’69 
The mother, Dorothy, of Terry 
Fedigan’66 
The mother, Mary Grace, of Mitch 
Jarosz’67 
The son , Paul, of Janice & Bill 
Glunk’65 
The father, Frank, of Donald Cze-
riewski’65 
 
 
Ill Alumni and Relatives           
Mark Cotter ('72) 
John Ferrante 
The Sister, Cathy McNeilly, of Fr. 
Lou Vallone ('65)  

Fifth Annual Cardinal Wright Awards Dinner 
graphed items from Mario Le-
meiux, Ben Roethlisberger, Troy 
Polamala, Jerome Bettis, Hinds 
Ward and others were up for bid. A 
special thanks to Don Spagnolo for 
his help in sponsoring this special 
event. 
 
A special thank you must be ex-
tended to all who helped make this 
night a great success. Thank you, 
Ray Niedenberger, Gary Gayda, 
Mark Cotter, Angelo Spagnolo, 
Mike Gallagher, Father Dave 

(Continued from page 1) 
Cardinal Wright Awards. This 
year’s awardees were: Fr. Walter 
Buckius, S.J., Fr. Timothy Brown, 
S.J., Fr. David Kriss (’71), Mr. Jo-
seph Palmisano, Dr. Albert ( Skip) 
Shannon (’67), and Patrick Franc 
(’72). 
 
We also held a silent auction during 
the dinner Steel City Auctions of-
fered many different sport related 
memorabilia from the Steelers, Pi-
rates and the Penguins. Auto-

Schorr, Father Frank Alamade, and 
Father Joseph Henry. 
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You can use this form to provide information about yourself or a class-

mate (especially one of the “missing”). Fax or mail it. 

nomen:                                                                     (Annum:) 

via: 

urbis: 

publica: codex zipi: 

epistola electronica: 

telephonia: 

facta notabilia de te: 

Where are they? 
 
Please help us find some of our "Lost 
Alumni." We are trying to get our data-
base as complete and accurate as pos-
sible.  
 
Note also that we are looking for the 
members of the classes of 1974 and 
1975, even though they did not gradu-
ate due to the closing of BLS.  
 
Please send any information you may 
happen to have to us by telephone at 
[412] 231-8606  
or e-mail at  
BLSAlum@aol.com  
or regular mail at           .    
Bishop's Latin School  
Alumni Association          .  
1700 Harpster Street       .       
Pittsburgh, PA 15212-4393  

Golf Outing Registration 
Limited to a maximum of 80 Golfers 
 
Golf and Dinner...  $100 /  Dinner Only... $50  
(Cart Included)   
 
 
Name:__________________________________________________________________  
 
Address: _______________________________________________________________  
 
City:_____________________________ ST:__________ Zip:_____________________  
 
Phone:_____________________________ EMail:______________________________  
 
Group Name:_________________________________________  
 
Use the Group name if you wish to play together. We will make every effort to keep your group together. 
Four-somes have first priority. Cost is $100 per player. 

Not on the Mailing List??? 


